
   

CLIENT ALERT 
October 2019 

Increased Employee VoƟng Rights in New York 
 
With ElecƟon Day on the horizon, employers are reminded that changes to the elecƟon law this year afford  
employees in New York addiƟonal rights to Ɵme away from work to vote. 
 
Under the new law, New York employers must provide employees with up to three hours of Ɵme off from 
work to vote without a loss in pay for any elecƟon.  Employees may take such Ɵme off from work either at 
the beginning or end of their shiŌ.  In order to take advantage of this right, employees must advise their  
employer of the need for Ɵme off from work to vote no less than two working days before the elecƟon.  
 
Previously, employers in New York were required to provide up to two hours of paid Ɵme off from work to 
vote only if an employee had less than 4 consecuƟve hours between the Ɵme polls opened and the start of 
their shiŌ or between the end of their shiŌ and the closing of the polls.  With the eliminaƟon of the 4 hour 
window as a prerequisite for receiving Ɵme off to vote, all employees are enƟtled to receive paid Ɵme off to 
vote. 
 
Employers must pay employees their regular hourly rate of pay for Ɵme off to vote.  Tipped employees for 
whom their employer takes the Ɵp credit should be paid at their full hourly rate of pay.  Exempt employees 
may not be docked pay and their paid Ɵme off, sick leave and vacaƟon balances may not be reduced should 
they take such Ɵme off from work to vote. 
 
Finally, employers must post a noƟce outlining employees’ rights to take Ɵme off from work to vote.  Such 
noƟce must be posted in the workplace no less than ten working days prior to every elecƟon. 
 
Employers should review their employee handbooks and any workplace policies discussing Ɵme away from 
work to vote in order to ensure that their policies comply with the new legal requirements.  Moreover,  
employers should ensure that they Ɵmely post the required noƟce of employee rights. 

For more informaƟon on Meyer Suozzi’s Employment Law pracƟce, click here.  

This Client Alert is published by Meyer, Suozzi, English & Klein, P.C. for the benefit of clients, friends and fellow 
professionals on maƩers of interest. The informaƟon contained herein is not to be construed as legal advice or opinion.  
We provide such advice or opinion only aŌer being engaged to do so with respect to parƟcular facts and circumstances. 
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